
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.08/09
LEARNING CITY POLICY STATEMENT

The Learning City Manager (Ms Titley) presented report PPP.01/09 which provided the Committee with a background to the Learning City priority and how it had been progressed.  

The Executive had considered the report on 19 January 2009 (EX.02/09) and decided:

“That the Learning City Policy Statement for Carlisle City Council attached as Appendix 1 to Report PPP.101/08 be agreed.”

Ms Titley reported on the Learning City Policy which was one of the Council's priorities.  She informed Members that the City Council was promoting and delivering a wide range of learning activity for its staff, members, and in the community, and had a number of policies, strategies and plans which related to learning.  She added that in order to provide greater clarity a Learning City Policy Statement had been developed to draw those various strands together and a copy of the Policy Statement was circulated.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised concerns that the document was brief and lacked information regarding the work that the Council carried out and supported and felt it was important that all partners involved in the Learning City Policy Statement should be included in the document.

The Learning City Manager responded that the names of the partners had not been included because of the number involved.  She said that the Learning City priority was partly monitored by Performance Indicators but requested some guidance on how Members would like to monitor the priority.

Members requested a further more detailed report on Learning City before they made a decision on how it should be monitored.

RESOLVED – 1. That the Committee welcomed the Learning City Policy Statements;

2.  That a more detailed Learning City Report was submitted to a future meeting of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  This would include more information on the projects that the Council carried out and provided support for, and a detailed list of all partners that are involved in Learning City.







